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First, proof-of-citizenship is established by registering to vote. There is no need for a 

secondary process. As a naturalized citizen I distinctly remember having to register 

for the first time with all the necessary proof of my newly acquired citizenship. I am 

required to maintain my registration, update my mailing address, and sign my ballot 

at every election.  

 

Repealing mail-in-voting is nothing more than an attempt to suppress voter turn-out, 

introduce unnecessary barriers to voting, and pointlessly add additional costs to the 

process for all involved for zero benefit since voter fraud is nearly non-existent in 

Oregon. This bill is also wildly at odds with what Oregonians want since the bill that 

enabled mail-in-voting was overwhelmingly popular.  

 

I vehemently oppose this bill. 


